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School Board Chair Goldstein to 
Speak at Nov 7th Meeting, 7:30 pm 

School Board Chairman Reid Goldstein joins us at the Monday Nov. 7th 

GCA Meeting. Reid will share his vision for the school year ahead. He 

looks forward to answering all our questions about what is going on in Ar-

lington Schools. At the July 1st organizational meeting, Chairman Gold-

stein said the School Board knows its challenges and wants to collaborate 

with everyone in the community. Reid has lived in Arlington for over 30 

years. He has served on the School Board since 2016.  We will meet at Car-

lin Hall at 7:30 pm. 

County Board Vice-Chair Speaks at October GCA Meeting 

By Brandon Hemel 

Arlington County Board Vice-Chair Christian Dorsey’s 

presentation at the October 2022 GCA meeting touched 

upon many topics of concern for Glencarlyn and Arlington 

County. 

Along with a lengthy discussion on the Arlington County 

Missing Middle Study, Dorsey touched on other items of 

concern for the county board. The county is looking to 

change building and zoning ordinances to allow for differ-

ent use types in commercially zoned properties to remedy 

the shift in proportion of real estate tax burden on residen-

tial properties as commercial vacancies remain high post 

pandemic. The board is committed to continued reduction 

in greenhouse gases and climate change issues in its part-

nership with the Washington DC region council govern-

ments. 

Additionally, Dorsey when questioned by an attendee about 

the increased usage of rental scooters and electric bikes 

within Arlington and the 9-abandoned scooters and devices 

(Continued on page 6) 

Vice-Chair Dorsey Speaking at GCA Meeting  

Photo by Gerald Martineau 
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President’s Corner 
If not YOU, then WHO? 

By Julie Lee, GCA President  

I know I sound like a broken record. No, not about missing 
middle. Rather, about contributing to our community. It re-
ally does take a village to keep all of the activities of your 
Glencarlyn Civic Association running smoothly. And, more 
importantly, to help us grow. 

Some activities take more time than others. Some responsi-
bilities take just a few minutes each month. If you wish to start by volunteering 
for one event, that is wonderful.  The important thing is to start making a com-
mitment.  

I was thrilled to receive responses when I reached out for new block captains to 
deliver the Village View. We are still looking for a block captain for Manchester 
Square. It is wonderful to read articles in our monthly newsletter contributed by 
new writers.  

GCA needs help soliciting advertisers for our Village View. Our advertisers help 
defray publishing costs, which have risen quite a bit lately. They are often local, 
small businesses which we want to support. 

Perhaps you are willing to put out signs on your block or your street announcing 
meetings and events? Are you willing to ‘set up’ or ‘put back’ Carlin Hall before 
and after our monthly GCA meetings?  This now requires a few more people. With 
the new heavier pre-school tables, I can no longer do this on my own. 

We are looking for alternate delegates to represent Glencarlyn on the Arlington 
County Civic Federation, an organization which provides a forum for civic groups 
to discuss, debate, inform, advocate and provide oversight on important commu-
nity issues, on a non-partisan basis. The CivFed meets once a month. This is a 
wonderful opportunity to engage with other civic associations and organizations. 

We have the opportunity to hold more community events, we have the locations 
to hold them- Carlin Hall, the Park Pavilion, the Library- and we have some fund-
ing.  What we need are leaders willing to take charge and organize. We also need 
your fresh ideas.  Our VP Courtney Holmes was so very creative during covid, de-
veloping non-contact, outdoor activities like the sidewalk chalk art and Spring 
door décor competition. And how fun was the Safari Scavenger Hunt, which had 
us searching for “wild” stuffed animals hidden in yards around the neighbor-
hood?! I am sure that many of you have some great suggestions to get us out and 
meeting our neighbors. Ideas include picking up dinner from the “Friday Food 
Truck” and gathering in Carlin Hall, or having a meet and greet, with snacks and 
beverage, in the Library Garden. 

Glencarlyn has many new neighbors. We have an opportunity to enhance our col-
lective community experience. If you are interested in helping, have ideas, or 
questions, please contact me. Glencarlyn is an incredible place to live. If each of 
us gives just a little, we can make it even better. If not you, then who will do the 
work? 

GCA Officers 

email: gcaexec@gmail.com or  

president_gca@glencarlyn.org 

President 

 Julie Lee 808-384-4954 

Vice President 

 Courtney Holmes 202-215-9326 

Secretary 

 Deborah Elkinton 703-347-3174 

Treasurer 

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084 

Neighborhood Contacts 

ArNAC Delegate 

 Kathy Reeder  703-820-3933  

 Ryan Donlon (Alt.) 443-851-3155 

Civic Federation Delegates 

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084 

 Sue Campbell 703-931-4098 

 Dixie Duncan  703-919-o570 

 Jeff Liteman  202-246-5485  

 Chandi Krohl (Alt.) 703-862-4938  

 Sara Williams (Alt.) 484-432-0111  

Carlin Hall Reservation  
 Arl. Parks & Recreation  703-228-1805  

Glencarlyn.org Webmaster 

 Doug LeRoy  

 glencarlyn.webteam@gmail.com  

Village View Editor  

 Brandon Hemel 703-447-7687 

 gcaeditorial@gmail.com 

Area Chair/Block Captain  

Coordinator 

  Josh Goodwin  770-608-5084  

Glencarlyn Email Updates 

 Rachel Porter & Xi Chen 

 gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org 

Volunteer Coordinator 

 Julie Lee  808-384-4954 
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The Glencarlyn Branch is ending 2022 and beginning 2023 
with an array of exciting programs and services for the 

community. Staff is resuming popular pre-pandemic pro-
grams like a fiber arts program for knitters and crocheters 

on Monday evenings at 6pm. We’re also offering a new 
English language learning conversation group on  

Wednesdays at 11am. And in addition to crafts and  
storytimes for kids, we now have free coffee and hot cocoa 
available for people to sip on while they browse or work. 

We’re glad to be back and hope you come by to see us 
soon! 

 

Storytimes 

Mondays 5:30 pm 

Thursdays 10:30 am 

Yarn Crafts 6:00 pm  

(Glencarlyn Public Library reserves the right to change event dates and times listed above) 

PLEASE PAY YOUR  

2022-23 GCA DUES 

Dues are $15 per household and they  
provide important funding for GCA  

programs, activities and the printing of our 
newsletter the Village View. Dues payments 

are for July 1, 2022-June 30, 2023.  

The form and instructions are on the back 
page of this Village View.   

You can now pay your dues online. 
Go to glencarlyn.org. 

By Julie Lee 

WE look forward to the annual Glencarlyn Luminaria and 

Holiday Party is scheduled for Saturday, Dec. 10. 

(RAINDATE Dec 17) Luminaria packs can be purchased at 

Carlin Hall, 5711 4th Street S., between 10 a.m. and 2 p.m. 

on Dec.10 (NOTE the shorter time) . Each 10 candle Luminar-

ia pack, which includes tea candles, white paper bags and 

sand, costs $7, and will light the front-age of an average 50-

60ft lot. You can also pay your dues. This is a fundraiser for 

GCA.  

As it begins to get dark and the luminaria are lit, everyone 

is invited to walk the neighborhood, admire the Luminaria 

and come to the Holiday Party at the Glencarlyn Library 

parking lot on Kensington St., between 3rd and 4th. Even if 

you won’t be placing luminaria in front of your home, join 

in the neighborhood stroll. It is truly a beautiful sight!  

Everything culminates with friendship and refreshments at 

the Party, 6- 7:30 pm. There will be cookies, warm beverag-

es (cocoa, spiced cider) and marshmallows for roasting. 

Santa will arrive around 6:30 pm with a little something for 

the youngsters. This is a wonderful family activity and a 

great opportunity to greet your neighbors. 

RAINDATE: THIS YEAR WE HAVE SCHEDULED 

the RAIN DATE for SAT, DEC 17. 

Volunteers Needed for Dec 10th Luminaria Sales 

and Holiday Party 

Volunteers are needed to make our Dec. 10 Glencarlyn  

Luminaria and Holiday Party a success. Eighteen  

volunteers are needed for sales between 9:30 a.m. and 2:30 

pm at Carlin Hall. Four or five volunteers are needed to 

work each shift of approximately 1 1/4 hours. We need 

some volunteers to work outside bagging sand. We need 6 

dozen cookies for the Holiday Party.  You can drop them off 

at Carlin Hall during Luminaria sales or bring them to the 

Party. Around twenty volunteers are needed for the Holiday 

Party, beginning with 10 people for set-up at 5:00 p.m. Af-

ter our encounter with the crows last year, we are going to 

hold off setting out and lighting luminaria around the Li-

brary and Carlin Hall until 5:00pm!! 

Also, because we have scheduled a rain date for Sat. Dec 17, 

we need volunteers to sign up for the rain date as well. If 

you can work either day, sign up for both, if you can only 

help on one day, sign up for that day. Of course, you will 

only have to work one day. Volunteers can sign up to help 

for both the scheduled day (10th) and the rain date (17th) by 

using the Sign-up Genius at:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/409084BAEAC2DA2FE3-gcaluminaria 

or by contacting Julie Lee at jfblee@aol.com or 808-384-

4954. 

Glencarlyn Luminaria and Holiday Celebration Set for Saturday, Dec. 10 

Glencarlyn Library  
Always Free, Always Open 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409084BAEAC2DA2FE3-gcaluminaria
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409084BAEAC2DA2FE3-gcaluminaria
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Glencarlyn’s Neighborhood Survey on Missing Middle 
By Julie Lee 

Thanks to all who took time to complete the neighborhood survey on Missing Middle upzoning. 128 households respond-

ed online, a very good response rate. 76.6% of the respondents would like to see Glencarlyn remain a community of sin-

gle-family homes, 10.2% support duplexes and tri-plexes. A majority think the County should do further evaluation of 

the potential impacts on traffic, on-street parking, school population and tree canopy. Over 90% believe missing middle 

housing would increase on-street parking and 72.4% felt the onsite parking ratio should remain at 1 car per unit.  

Approximately 80% are concerned about neighborhood traffic and the loss of tree canopy. 

What is most telling from this survey is revealed in the comments. Glencarlyn residents care deeply about, and truly love, 

their park and natural surroundings. They appreciate our quiet, somewhat secluded neighborhood, our library and  

garden and community center, caring neighbors and our community spirit. 

For complete results go to: https://glencarlyn.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/

GCA_MissingMiddle_Survey_Results.pdf 

Or go to the Glencarlyn website. The results have been forwarded to the County Board. 

New to Glencarlyn?  

Know someone who is new to Glencarlyn? 

 
Our Welcome Team would like to stop by with our Welcome Packet filled with  

valuable information and the Glencarlyn Directory. Please contact Janet Fedak 

 jjfedak@gmail.com, or Deborah Elkinton,  

drelkinton@gmail.com, and they will deliver this wonderful welcome to our new neighbors. 

Home, Vehicle and Personal  
Security at the Dec 5 GCA  

Meeting, 7:30 pm 

By Julie Lee 

Home, vehicle, and personal 

 security will be the topic at the Dec. 5th 

GCA meeting at Carlin Hall. ACPD Cor-

poral Amanda Brown will share ways 

we can protect ourselves and our pos-

sessions. This should be especially 

helpful as the holidays  

approach.  

Long Branch at 50Celebration  

Sat., Nov. 5, 1-4 p.m. Long Branch Nature Center 625 S. Carlin 

Springs Road Arlington, VA 22204  

Come and enjoy live music, food, nature-themed activities and meet some 

of the community organizations that have been part of Long Branch’s his-

tory. 

Help us celebrate and imagine the next 50 years. 

 

Scan QR code or call us at 703-228-4747 to register.  

arlingtonva.us/parks 

 

 

To request reasonable accommodations for people with disabilities 

please call 703-228-4740. TTY: 711   

https://glencarlyn.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/GCA_MissingMiddle_Survey_Results.pdf
https://glencarlyn.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/GCA_MissingMiddle_Survey_Results.pdf
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Arlington Neighborhoods (AN)  
Program Update 

By Kathy Reeder, Arlington Neighborhoods Program  
Advisory Committee (ArNAC) Delegate 
 
Street Trees and Replacement Plants for 4th St. S. Project 

Street trees and replacement plants will be installed in the fall 
planting season, most likely during November.  For any questions, 
please contact Jill at jyutan@arlingtonva.us 

Invasive Treatment Continues on Kenmore Wooded Ar-
ea Project 

The draft project scope is to improve the wooded area at the west 
end of the Kenmore Middle School property (from the dead end to 
the edge of the ball field), as well as the S. Manchester St. entrance 
and frontage, the 2nd St. S. dead end, and the east side of S. Man-
chester St. 

IPC, the invasive control contractor hired by Arlington County, 
completed the fall 2022 course of treatment of the wooded area in 
October. Remaining treatments are scheduled for summer and fall 
of 2023, and summer of 2024. Signs are posted when the treat-
ments occur and the area being treated is safe to enter. 

Wetland Studies and Solutions, a consulting firm hired by the 
county, has completed a tree survey which includes a plan and a 
spreadsheet with tree inventory data. The plan is to evaluate the 
existing trees for removal, pruning or keeping once the treatments 
are complete.  

The rest of the project is contingent on the availability of engi-
neering staff to design the remaining items in the draft plan. An 
engineer on the team recently left the county and the impact on 
the project’s schedule is not yet known.  

Once the design information is available, there will be refinement 
of the draft plan, as was anticipated when the project was ap-
proved and funded. Some items that GCA proposed may need to 
go into a future AN project or be pursued by collaboration be-
tween APS and GCA.  As the plan is refined, more information will 
be provided about the scope of work. 

For a detailed description of the proposed project, including  
project history and photos, go to Glencarlyn.org under the NC 
Activities tab and scroll down to this header:  
Proposed Project for Kenmore Wooded Area.  

 
 

The link to the project description is  
Concept-vote_Project Scope.docx (glencarlyn.org). 
Please send any questions on this project to Kathy Reeder 
at kathleenreeder@comcast.net. 

AFD TRAINING AT FORMER ARLINGTON 

HOSPITAL CENTER PROPERTY. 

 (Tuesday October 11, 2022). The Arlington 

County Fire department is undergoing train-

ing sessions in the parking lot of the former 

Arlington Hospital Center on south Carlin 

Springs Road. Photo shows stabilizing an 

overturned car to extricate a person inside 

the vehicle. 

 

Photo Courtesy: Gerald Martineau 

mailto:jyutan@arlingtonva.us
http://glencarlyn.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/Z319_Proposed_Project_Scope.pdf
http://glencarlyn.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/Z319_Proposed_Project_Scope.pdf
mailto:kathleenreeder@comcast.net
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along our streets and parks. Dorsey states the county needs to 

revisit the permitting process for these companies. While he sees 

the usage of scooters/e-bikes as a good option for mobility  

services, Dorsey feels the county has fallen short on the educa-

tion for scooter and e-bike usage, and the board has taken too 

much of a Laisse-faire policy managing these companies. Dorsey 

promises that he and the county manager will be meeting about 

scooters and e-bikes the day after the October GCA meeting. 

Regarding the Missing Middle Study, Vice-Chair Dorsey stated 

that the studies done by the staff after looking at other jurisdic-

tions that adjusted zoning to allow for additional Missing Middle 

style housing, they estimate only twenty units may be built each 

year in Arlington. These studies have also found that smaller 

housing styles are often more affordable than single family 

homes. Dorsey was questioned regarding why there is not more 

focus on just increasing density in heavy transit areas and caps 

put on areas to not overwhelm single family neighborhoods. His 

response to these questions state that all these issues are still 

open for debate as the changes in zoning regulations have not yet 

been voted upon.  

When asked about the timeline for additional considerations for 
questions such as tree canopy and other concerns, he stated “the 
board has greatly contributed to the confusion of all of this” but 
the planning commission and the zoning committee of the plan-
ning commission still needs to review any proposed changes to 
zoning ordinances and make recommendations to the county 
board. The county board will need to review the proposed 
changed and will continue to have public meetings before any 
proposal is decided upon. Dorsey additionally stated that he 
does not expect a board vote on zoning changes may not take 
place until January 2023. 

Christian Dorsey (Continued from page 1) 

Right: Photo of Electric Scooters left on Carlin Springs Rd.. 

Page One Photo and Below: Arlington County Vice-Chair Christian Dorsey 

Speaks at the October GCA Meeting. 

 

        Photo Credit: Gerald Martineau 

Are you interested in being part of small groups of interest 

and activities in Glencarlyn?  Interested in a book group? 

Or a card group - canasta? bridge? Dungeons and Drag-

ons? Perhaps there is interest in crafting groups.  We 

could have cooking lessons, language groups, wine tast-

ings, trivia nights.  Obviously the list is limitless.  This can 

be done during the day or in the evenings. We can meet in 

homes, at the Library or in Carlin Hall.  This question was 

posed to the community in early 2020 and there was a 

very positive response.  Then covid hit and shut every-

thing down before we could get groups off the ground.  I 

am happy to report that the book club is going strong. We 

hope to try and get these groups going after the first of the 

year.  Again, we have set up a sign-up genius with a list of 

possible groups/activities and the option to add more.  

Please check it out!  See what people are interested in and 

sign up for what interests you. Go to the sign-up genius 

directly:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/409084BAEAC2DA2FE3-gcasmall1 

 or go to our website where you will find the link.  This just 

might be another fun way for us to come together and 

grow as a community. We still have all the names of those 

that signed up before.  However, it might be helpful to 

sign up again.  If there is something you are interested in 

and it is not listed, please sign up for “Other” and add it in 

the comments. 

Small Group Activities in Glencarlyn 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409084BAEAC2DA2FE3-gcasmall1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409084BAEAC2DA2FE3-gcasmall1
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http://cookbros.org/
https://www.sparklesgroomcraft.com/
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Against the backdrop of clear blue skies and perfect fall weath-
er, the Master Gardeners of Northern Virginia (MGNV) hosted 
their annual AutumnFest celebration on September 17 on the 
grounds of the Glencarlyn Branch Library. The event attracted 
the highest recorded turn-out to date: 433 adults and children 
participated in educational workshops and nature-related craft 
activities, purchased items 
from local vendors and enjoyed 
herb-inspired food and drinks 
from the garden. 

Three educational programs 
were offered, including a native 
plant walk and demonstrations 
on gardening basics by Master 
Gardeners, as well as an intro-
duction to invasive plants by 
Arlington County Natural Re-
sources Specialist Jennifer 
Soles. Educational information 
was also provided by Arlington 
Regional Master Naturalists, 
representatives from the Ball-
Sellers House, and Master Gardeners who shared alerts about 
the invasive Spotted Lanternfly.  

Children did craft projects 
focused on insects and, in 
the gazebo, guests, young 
and old, assembled fra-
grant sachets made from 
dried herbs and flowers, 
including lavender, rose 
buds, Sweet Annie and 
lemongrass, that were 
grown and dried by Mas-
ter Gardener Judy Fun-
derburk, co-founder of the 
Glencarlyn Library Gar-
den. 

On the patio, visitors were 
wowed by an array of free 
sweet and savory treats 
and drinks, including Eu-
ropean, Indian and Mid-
dle Eastern delicacies, 

that showcased more than a dozen herbs that can be grown in 
Northern Virginia, and took home their favorite recipes, in-
cluding for Rosemary Marmalade Thumbprint Cookies.  

Recipes for rosemary thumbprint cookies abound on the inter-
net but this version is our favorite. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Many visitors also took home free trees provided by the Small 
Trees Make Big Canopies program and books offered by 
Friends of the Arlington Library.  Other participants included 
Hill House Native Plants, and vendors of pottery, artisanal 
chocolate, Ukrainian painted eggs (pysanky), and local honey. 

The co-coordinators of the Glencarlyn Library Garden wish to 
thank the Glencarlyn Branch Library, the Glencarlyn Civic 
Association, and the more than 25 Master Gardener volunteers 
who made this event possible. We also wish to thank members 
of the community who came out in support of the garden. All 
proceeds from AutumnFest benefit MGNV and help to ensure 
that the garden remains a welcoming, beautiful and inspira-
tional oasis and place of learning for members of the commu-
nity and beyond. 

View from the Garden 

AutumnFest Kicks Off the Fall Season with Gardening Fun  
by Wendy Mills & Elaine Mills, Extension Master Gardeners          Photos by Elaine Mills 

Rosemary  
Marmalade  
Thumbprint  
Cookies 

Ingredients: 

1 cup butter, room temperature 

2/3 cups sugar 

1 tablespoon fresh rosemary, chopped 

1/4 cup almonds, crushed 

2 cups flour 

1/4 teaspoon salt 

1/2 cup orange marmalade 

Directions: 

Cream butter and sugar together in mixing bowl. Add rose-
mary, almonds, salt and flour and mix well. Refrigerate one 
hour until firm. 

Form into 1 ½-inch balls and arrange on an ungreased baking 
sheet. Press a hole into the center of each cookie with your 
thumb and fill with marmalade. Bake 18 minutes at 350°. Al-
low to cool completely before removing from baking sheets. 

Walking tour of the garden 
highlights native plants. 

MG Intern Susan Grais teaches 

MGs Judy Funderburk and Anne 

Reed how to identify the Spotted 

Lanternfly.  

MG intern Jona-
than Morganstein 
demonstrates the 

correct way to 
plant a shrub. 



9 

 

By Julie Lee 

The Arlington County Police Department (ACPD) is sharing 
information on common scams and tips for how to spot, avoid 
and report them. Although many scams can appear convinc-
ing, remember to be cautious of unsolicited calls and emails, 
especially if the individual requests payment in the form of gift 
cards, cash or cash apps. 

Report Scams: If you find that you were a target or victim of 
a scam, please file an online police report or call the  
Alternative Reporting Unit at 703-228-4300. 

Individuals seeking additional information about fraud are 
encouraged to visit our financial crimes information webpage 

Scam #1: The Virtual Kidnapping Ransom Scam 

Scammers will call potential victims stating their family mem-
ber is being held captive and threaten to continue holding 
them hostage unless they receive payment, typically through a 
cash app. The scammers will provide the victim with specific 
instructions to ensure the safe return of the family member 
and order the individual to stay on the line until money is re-
ceived. This particular scam creates a sense of urgency and 
panic as the scammers also state they will harm the family 
member if the money is not sent immediately. ACPD encour-
ages the public to hang up and call 911 immediately if faced 
with this scam. 

Scam #2: The Grandparent Scam 

Scammers will target elderly victims by calling and stating 
their grandchild has been arrested for driving under the influ-
ence or other serious crime. The nature of the situation makes 
the grandchild ‘unavailable’ to confirm their identity by phone 
and the scammer will ask the victim to send money for attor-
ney fees or bail. In some cases, the scammers impersonate the 
grandchild while reporting to be in a crisis situation. This par-
ticular scam preys on the fears of grandparents to get them to 
act quickly. If you receive a call of this nature, hang up and call 
911 immediately. ACPD advises a quick way to know if this call 
is a scam is if the caller asks the victim not to call the grand-
child’s parents to confirm they have been arrested. 

Scam #3: The Jury Duty Scam 

Scammers will pose as law enforcement and contact victims 
accusing them of failing to appear for jury duty and stating a 
warrant for their arrest will be issued unless a fine is paid. Pay-
ment is often requested in the form of gift cards and the scam-
mer will ask the victim to provide the gift card numbers over 
the phone. Scammers may also instruct the victim to send the 
gift cards to a police department as an added appearance of 
legitimacy. As a reminder, ACPD and the Sheriff’s Office will 
never call to solicit funds or collect fines over the phone. Addi-
tionally, juror summonses are sent through the mail and com-
munication through other mediums should be considered sus-
picious. 

Scam #4: Spoofing 

Spoofing is when a caller deliberately falsifies the information 
transmitted to your caller ID display to disguise their identity. 
Scammers often use neighbor spoofing so it appears an incom-
ing call is coming from a local number, or spoof a number 
from a company or a government agency that you may already 
know and trust. You may not be able to tell right away if an 
incoming call is spoofed. If you get a call from someone who 
says they represent a company or a government agency, hang 
up and call the phone number on your account statement or on 
the company's or government agency's website to verify the 
authenticity of the call. 

Fraud Crime Prevention Tips 

Reduce the risk of becoming a victim of a scam by following 
these crime prevention tips: 

• Always be suspicious of unsolicited phone calls or emails. 

• Be cautious of mimicked telephone numbers and e-mail 
addresses. 

• Never use a phone number provided to you from the caller 
to verify their credibility. 

• Never give money or personal information to someone 
with whom you don't have ties and did not initiate contact 
with. 

• Trust your instincts: if an unknown caller makes you un-
comfortable or says things that don't sound right, hang up. 

Take your time. If the caller puts you in fear, requests you to 
act quickly or states there is an emergency, it’s likely a scam. 
Scammers create a sense of urgency to get you act impulsively 
and without thinking. 

Remain fiscally secure by following these practices: 

• Track and review your bank and credit card statements for 
irregular activity. 

• Avoid unusual payment methods. No government agency 
or legitimate business will instruct you to resolve your debt 
using a payment method such as Bitcoin, money wires, cash 
app, mailed cash or gift cards where the identification num-
bers are provided over the phone. 

Do not respond to e-mails or text messages requesting you to 
“confirm,” “update,” or “provide” account information. 

 

FRAUD ALERT: Police Share Information About Commonly  
Reported Scams 

https://police.arlingtonva.us/online-police-reporting-system/
https://www.arlingtonva.us/Government/Departments/Police-Department/Financial-Crimes-Information
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http://www.berriz.com/
https://www.compass.com/agents/casey-oneal/
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http://www.irelandsfourcourts.com/
http://www.patacs.org/
https://garyfitzgibbon.remax.com/
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Please Pay Your 2022 - 2023 GCA Dues-$15 
Your dues to the Glencarlyn Citizens’ Association help fund the Glencarlyn Day  events, 

holiday parties, picnics, Village View newsletter, the glencarlyn.org  website, our neighborhood 

directory and much more. Dues are for July 2022 through June 2023.  

Name ___________________________________________________ 

 

Phone___________________________________________________ 

 

Address ____________________________ email_______________________________ 

  
 Please add me on Glencarlyn Updates since I am not currently getting them ________ (Yes or leave blank)  

  

 I would like to volunteer for one of the upcoming Glencarlyn events _________________ (Option to add 

event name)  

Make checks payable to GCA — send to — Tim Aiken, Treasurer, 111 S. Kensington St., Arlington, VA 22204. 
Or visit glencarlyn.org to pay online. If you aren’t sure if you paid, contact Tim at 703-820-0084.  

Use your smart phone’s QR 

reader to scan & go directly to 

our website 

Glencarlyn Kids for Hire 
Mandy Boiani, 10 – mother’s helper. – 703-635-6762 

Aoife Cahill,13—parent’s helper, pet sitter, dog walker, tutor for kids. – 703 772-2982 (Fiona) 

Darragh Cahill, 14 - soccer coach for kids, mother’s helper, yard work & plant sitting – 703 772-2982 (Fiona), davejcahill@hotmail.com 

Lucy Drake, 14 - dog walking, plant and pet sitting, babysitter/parent’s helper - 571-373-2750 (Lucy),  571-723-8950 (Heidi, Mother) 

Stella Derks, 10 - pet sitting for cats and small animals; no dogs, please - 240-330-2589 (Robin), robin.elaine@gmail.com  

Elise Eclarinal, 14 – mother’s helper, 703-772-4429. 

Caroline Grotos. 17- babysitter, dog walking, pet & plant sitting.- 703 998-0114, egrotos@msn.com 

Lydia Grotos, 12—babysitter, parent helper, dog walking, plant & pet sitting. - 703 998-0114, egrotos@msn.com 

Sam Hemel, 14 – pet sitting, dog walking & plant watering. – 703 629-8004 (Tracy) tscoles@aol.com 

Marin Hecht, 12 — parent’s helper, pet sitting, dog walking, soccer & basketball training for kids, yard work . (Mom’s email) ayenyo@gmail.com; 

(cell) 832-971-3202 

John Hougen, 14 – parent’s helper, babysitting, dog walking, pet & plant sitting. – 703 867-2933 (Eric), 703 867-2934 (Kate) 

Will Jamieson, 16 - babysitting/mother’s helper, pet care & yard work.- 703 819-3074 (Missy). 

Caleb Job, 13 - kids chess tutoring, plant/house sitting, dog walking.-  202-630-7067 (Rona) 

Maggie Kingston, 15 — babysitting, mother’s helper. 703 933-1080 csc.coyne@gmail.com. 

Brady Krohl, 16 – lawn mowing/yard work, pet sitting & babysitting.- 703 347-3026 (Brady), 703 862-4938 (Chandi), chandikrohl@hotmail.com 

Logan Krohl, 14 – mother’s helper, lawn mowing, pet sitting, plant sitting & yard work.- 703 862-4938 (Chandi) chandikrohl@hotmail.com 

Aniya Matadial, 12 - babysitting/parents helper. (Red Cross certified), dog walking, pet & plant sitting & lawn maintenance. 703-850-8343  

Aniyalator09@gmail.com, Stephanie Matadial (mother) 703-731-3714 Smshoemaker1@gmail.com  

Simon Oliver, 14- babysitting (Red Cross certified), sports classes, plant watering, basic bike repair - 702-401-1260, theminigobert@gmail.com  

Jack Oliver, 12 — basic bike repair and maintenance, dog walking - 703-220-0951 , luanncoliver@gmail.com (LuAnn)  

Lottie Pienaar, 12 — babysitting/mother’s helper and yard work (weeding). Cell: 703-774-8572. Anna Pienaar (mother’s cell) 

Lily Pina, 17—babysitting, dog/pet sitting & mother's helper. Cell: 703-867-8587 (mom's cell), 703-832-7781 (Lily’s cell)  

Luke Quattlebaum, 11— parent’s helper, babysitting, dog walking, pet sitting. 703- 725-1826 (Mary)  

Harley Seidel, 13— babysitting, dog walking, pet sitting, plant sitting, parent’s helper. 917-213-8540, amberskellion@yahoo.com  (Amber) 

Grace Sinkins, 15—babysitting (Red Cross certified), . 571-271-4006, 703-963-6048 (Kate—mother) 

Ellie Trumpheller, 15—babysitting (Red Cross certified) with references, Dog walking/sitting 571 214-2019 or 571-379-6070  

Ellie.trump@icloud.com or lynne.trumpfheller@gmail.com   

If you are Glencarlyn resident, high school age or younger and would like to be listed as available for neighborhood jobs, please  

send your name, age, phone number, and job(s) you would like to perform to The Village View at gcaeditorial@gmail.com. 

Parents, please provide your contact information to the same e-mail address. 

mailto:robin.elaine@gmail.com

